
           News Release 
 

Sustainable Development Minister announces new 
Assistant Deputy Minister 

 
 
IQALUIT, Nunavut (February 28, 2000) – Sustainable Development Minister Peter 
Kilabuk is pleased to announce that Mr. Peter Ittinuar has accepted the position of 
Assistant Deputy Minister. 
 
 “Many Nunavummiut are aware of Mr. Ittinuar’s experience and understanding of 
Nunavut issues,” Minister Kilabuk said. “His recent work in policy development 
combined with his earlier work in training and development make him well suited to this 
position.” 
 
Mr. Ittinuar was hired as ADM following a Nunavut-wide staffing competition and will 
assume his new position March 1. Mr. Ittinuar is currently Acting Director of Policy and 
Legislation for the Department of Sustainable Development. He has been working to 
develop Inuit Qaujimajatuqangit principles for Department programs and policies. He has 
also been serving as a legislative coordinator for the Department.  
 
“Mr. Ittinuar has spent the last two years helping to build the new department and his 
dedication and experience will be extremely valuable as we work towards implementing 
the Government of Nunavut’s Bathurst Mandate,” Minister Kilabuk said. 
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For more information, contact:  
Wende Halonen 
Manager, Communications  
Government of Nunavut 

 (867) 979-5822 
 (867) 979-5833 

E-mail: whalonen@gov.nu.ca 
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